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2009 Regular Legislative Session
FISCAL ANALYSIS OF PROPOSED LEGISLATION

Prepared by the Oregon Legislative Fiscal Office

MEASURE NUMBER: HB 2468 STATUS: A Engrossed
SUBJECT: Requires a drug manufacturer to file an annual report with the State Board of Pharmacy
listing the compensation given or paid to physicians and nurse practitioners.
GOVERNMENT UNIT AFFECTED: State Board of Pharmacy
PREPARED BY: Robin LaMonte
REVIEWED BY: Erica Kleiner
DATE: April 3, 2009

2009-2011 2011-2013
EXPENDITURES:
See Comments

REVENUES:
See Comments

EFFECTIVE DATE: January 1, 2010

GOVERNOR’S BUDGET: This bill is not anticipated by the Governor’s recommended budget.

LOCAL GOVERNMENT MANDATE: This bill does not affect local governments' service levels or
shared revenues sufficient to trigger Section 15, Article XI of the Oregon Constitution.

ANALYSIS: HB 2468 requires drug manufacturers to file annual reports with the State Board of
Pharmacy listing the compensation given or paid to physicians and nurse practitioners, and provides that
the report is a public record.

This bill has a potential indeterminate fiscal impact on the State Board of Pharmacy. The State Board of
Pharmacy estimates that this bill could cost up to $98,450 in the 2009-11 biennium. Estimated costs
include the development of new rules, and printing, mailing and storing new forms ($10,000). There
could be up to $47,250 in additional staff costs for the various activities required to write rules, process
public records requests, and process the licensing requirements and paperwork. Other estimated costs,
assuming violations and complaints, include approximately $27,720 for Attorney General services, such
as rule-making and representation in case of violations, and $12,480 for Hearings Officer cost for
violations.


